E U R OVIA E ! Eurovia Contracting North

Leicestershire Silkstone House

CONTRACTING County Council Wath Upon Dearne,
Rotherham,

South Yorkshire,

S63 7JZ

Tel: 01709 765360
WWW.eurovia.co.uk

27" June 2017
For the attention of: Whom it may concern.
ASHBY-DEL-LA-ZOUCH, JUNCTION 13 — A42/A511/A512 ROUNDABOUT IMPROVEMENTS

As part of the ongoing works at the above location, we are now about to progress onto the next phase of
the scheme. This includes the re-surfacing of the Flagstaff roundabout and widening works to the
northbound exit slip off the A42. To undertake this work safely, we will need to implement a series of road
closures. The road closures taking place over the coming month and are as follows:

A42 Junction 13/Northbound Exit Slip road

A full weekend closure on the northbound exit slip road will be implemented from 8pm on Friday 7thJuIy,
until 6am on Monday the 10" July i.e. all weekend, and from 8pm on Friday 21° July, until 6am on Monday
the 24™ July. Please note the second week end is a contingency and may not be required.

A42 Junction 13 Flagstaff Roundabout

An overnight closure will be implemented on all approaches (excluding the A511), from Monday the 10%"
July from 8:00pm to 6:00am, Monday to Thursday inclusive, for approximately 3 weeks. These closures are
required to undertake final carriageway surfacing, road markings and loop cutting for traffic signal
detection. The traffic along the A511 will be maintained under convoy and using traffic lights and delays
may be experienced.

Access to Lountside will be maintained, but there may be periods of delay (up to 30mins) to access/exit,
due to ongoing surfacing activities, but these will be kept to a minimum.

Please note that speed restrictions and diversion routes will be in place for the duration of the closure for
both traffic and Public Transport Services. Please check with your local provider for any further
information.

As Eurovia Contracting North’s dedicated Public Liaison Officer | am available as a main point of contact for
businesses and members of the general public. If you have any queries, please feel free to contact me on
07768 940 187 or email joanne.plews@eurovia.co.uk and we will ensure that we will do our utmost to
help.

The team at Eurovia Contracting and Leicestershire County Council would like to take this opportunity to
thank you for your patience and co-operation. We are most grateful for your ongoing support, and we
apologise in advance for any inconvenience caused by these necessary closures

Yours faithfully

Joanne Plews
Public Liaison Officer
Eurovia Contracting North
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